TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 13th June 2016
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson

Clerk Adele Waddington
Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor John Dransfield

Councillor Ruth Crompton
Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Councillor Karen Parsons



Also Present : David Storey, Cole Bracewell, Kirsten Barnes, M Thompson, K Pugh, GJ Hadwin, K John, Therese Edmonds
Apologies: Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price, Cllr Margaret Foxley, PCSO Luke Gregory, Councillor Ian Hartley, Councillor Chris Taylor
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 9th May 2016 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed Cllr Robinson, seconded Cllr Parsons
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
PCSO Luke Gregory could not attend the meeting but sent the crime figures though.  There was 1 vehicle crime, 1 assault, 1 criminal damage and 1 other crime in May 2016.  There were 2 incidents of anti social behaviour reported, which is 9 less than the same period last year.
PCSO Gregory and Adele Waddington have spoken to Mick at Brookside Garage following the report of fly tipping near his garage, and he has advised that he has permission to keep his scrap on this land, and approx every month, he contacts the scrap removal people who take it away for him.  Mick was not very happy with the way that this issue had been dealt with, but he has been assured that the best intentions of the village are always at the heart of any reports.  He has now very kindly sponsored one of the planters outside the Community Centre

CCllr Paul White

CCllr White could not attend the meeting.
Residents Issues

Cole Bracewell and Kirsten Barnes attended the meeting regarding an allotment to the rear of the property they have just purchased on Cotton Tree Lane.  They were advised that there is a waiting list system in place and if they would like to be added to that, they should send their details to Adele Waddington.  Cllr Hodgson advised that the Council could not guarantee that they would be offered this plot as the allotments are for the people of the whole parish.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
 Steven has completed 42 hours and it is generally felt that he is doing a very good job.
Steven is concerned about the tree to the right hand side the war memorial.  It is growing on an angle and needs some attention.  Pendle Borough Council advised that the land belongs to the Parish Council.  Adele to contact John Whiteside and ask him to prune.

Cllr Robinson advised that the work at the garden area at the bottom of White Lee Avenue has now been completed.  There was a footpath sign in the garden, but the post was rotten.  Adele to ask Tom Partridge to replace.   The funding from the Environmental Projects Fund has been agreed and has already been reimbursed.
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In the area where the old substation was on Colne Road, Leo Brightly asked whether he could plant some bushes as the items planted by the Incredible Edible Trawden group were not doing very well.  He has spent £46.94.  Cllr Robinson proposed that the Parish Council refund the whole amount, seconded Cllr Crompton.  Put to vote – all in favour.

Cllr Robinson has been looking at a sign for Trawden In Bloom so people know the group won Gold in 2015.  It was suggested that it be put on a lamppost, but other suggestions included the ‘Welcome to Trawden’ planter just after Trawden Road.  Cllr Robinson to follow up.

Colne Area Committee

On the meeting information, there is an item that it has been suggested that Trawden should have a 20mph limit, which is to be discussed at the next Traffic Liaison meeting to be held on 7th July 2016.  The councillors would like to see this enforced as there is an awful lot of speeding within Trawden, especially on Lanehouse and Hollin Hall.
There are no new outstanding planning enforcements

Neighbourhood Plan

Cllr Dransfield gave a brief outline of what the Neighbourhood Plan was and where we are currently at.  Miss k John, Mr GJ Hadwin and Joan Harper are definitely interested in joining the steering group.  Therese Edmonds attended the meeting on behalf of the Trustees of the Community Centre, and advised that there would be somebody present at the meetings from this group.  Cllr Dransfield has a suggested timetable for the plan to be complete by mid 2018.  The first meeting will take place on Tuesday 21st June 2016 at the Cotton Tree Inn at 7pm.  Adele to ensure this is promoted on the website and produce a document for the notice board to invite people.
Allotments
Dave Storey attended the meeting to advise there are allotments within close proximity of his where there are a lot of weeds.  He has asked that the Council contact these tenants and ask that they tidy up.  Some of the allotments close to Dave’s are not currently rented to anyone.  It was mentioned about forming an allotment association, which Dave thought was a very good idea.  He knows of another 3 people who he is sure would join this.  He will pursue.  Cllr Foulkes proposed that, if an Allotment Association was formed, the Parish Council would pay the joining fee of the National Allotment Association.
Jim Oliver has taken a plot, but Cllr Foulkes needs to advise Adele Waddington so that she can send the invoice.

Adele has written to John and Jacquie McNamara to ask them to remove the debris from the back of Mr Ogden’s garage.  It has been moved away but not removed.  Adele to write to them again to ask them to remove it.

Adele has received confirmation from Pendle Borough council that the allotment land at Cotton Tree belongs to the Parish Council, but was transferred before it was compulsory to register it.  Adele has completed the forms and they have been sent off to Land Registry.

Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
The new roundabout at Lanehouse Lane has been completed and invoice received.  Cllr Hodgson and Adele Waddington have been invited to a meeting about the transfer of parks on Monday 20th June.  Both to attend.
The land registry forms for the transfer of the garage sites have been sent off.

Victorian Toilet
Martin Watson has been on holiday for 3 weeks.  Adele to remind him to have a look and cost up the work if possible.
Councillors Photo for Family Tree
Adele has received more photo’s but still needs Cllr Parsons, Cllr Foulkes and Cllr Wilcock.  Cllr’s Foulkes and Parsons took theirs at the meeting and Adele has reminded Cllr Wilcock about his.  The poster should be complete very soon.
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Parish Matters

Adele Waddington has received an enquiry regarding the parking spaces opposite Hall Road at the side of Sydney Terrace.  This land is unadopted, but as far as the Councillors are aware, all of these parking spaces have now been claimed.  Adele to confirm this to the person who made the enquiry.
Cllr Hodgson reported a pot hole in Winewall Lane just above Duke Street.  Adele to report to Lancashire County Council.

Planning Applications

APPLICATION: 16/0314/FUL, PROPOSAL: Full: Change of use from post office (A1) to (C3) residential 

AT: 44 Church Street Trawden Colne  FOR: Mrs Dawn Watson 

Sent out to all Councillors, no objections

APPLICATION: 16/0328/HHO, PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of a dormer window to the rear. 

AT: 4 Church View Trawden Colne FOR: Mrs Adele Waddington 

Sent out to all Councilors – no objections

APPLICATION: 16/0305/HHO, PROPOSAL: Full: Extension of existing garage and replacement materials to walls and roof of garage. 

AT: Chapel Gate Farm New Row Winewall FOR: Mr Michael Sunderland 

Query insulated profiled roof, but cladding in matching stone to house is welcomed 

APPLICATION: 16/0317/FUL, PROPOSAL: Full: Formation of an access road (Retrospective). 

AT: Far Wanless Farm Hollin Hall Trawden FOR: Mrs Mavis Johnson 

The Councillors noticed that the road now emerges where the parking spaces were allocated for the Holiday Let. They are concerned that these spaces will no longer be usable.
APPLICATION: 16/0397/HHO, PROPOSAL: Full: Demolition of conservatory and erection of a single storey rear extension AT: Guildford Clough Farm Hollin Hall Trawden FOR: Mrs Sarah Weston 

The Councillors were happy with this proposal as it is in-keeping with the rest of the property
APPLICATION: 16/0391/HHO PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of single storey extension to side and rear and creation of parking. AT: 1 Parkinson Terrace Trawden Colne FOR: Mr Simon Ricketts 

The Councillors were happy with this proposal as additional parking spaces are most welcome on this road. They asked that consideration be made to the remaining vegetation for the parking area.

 
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Land registry documents received for the Weavers Court Parking Area

Lancashire County Council consultation information received on library, children’s centre and young people’s Service centre closures.  Emailed out to all councillors to complete.

Overview and Scrutiny Panel report received

Any view on the public areas that should be included in the Public Spaces Protection Order to prohibit dogs/smoking etc (ie Recreation ground)

Poster received about fostering from Lancashire County Council

Cheque for £963.52 received from Lancashire Association of Local Councils for Transparency code funding (refund of laptop, printer, website etc)

Report from Pendle Greenbelt Assessment meeting received and distributed to all Councillors

Payment of £1920 received from Pendle Borough Council from the Environmental Projects Fund

NOTICE OF SUBMISSION - Bradford Waste Management Development Plan Document
Meeting to take place on Monday 20th June at 7pm at Colne Town Hall about the Transfer of parks to parish and town councils for the Clerk and Chairman

NOTICE OF SUBMISSION - Bradford City Centre Area Action Plan and Shipley & Canal Road Corridor Area Action Plan

Meeting of the Pendle Countryside Access Forum at 2:00pm on Monday 20th June, Members Room, Nelson 
Town Hall.
Notification of the Friends of Ball Grove meetings which are to take place at the Cotton Tree Inn on 16th August, 15th November and 4th February 2017.
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Finance
Bank transfer of £483 to Steven Hounslow for May hours
Bank transfer of £120 to J&M Properties for office rent
Bank transfer of £479.06 to Mandeleigh Plants
Bank Transfer of £720 to Mandeleigh  Plants for White Lee Avenue Project

Bank Transfer of £7483.20 to Lets Play (everywhere) Ltd for the new roundabout at Lanehouse Lane Playground

Bank Transfer of £1360 to EarthWorks for the work carried out on the White Lee Avenue Project

Bank transfer of £72 to TextStyles for the artwork on the 4 new planters

Cheque for £46.94 to Leo Brightley for reimbursement of plants

Meeting closed 9.45pm – next meeting 4th July 2016
Dates for future meetings
4th July, 
No meeting in august, 
5th September, 
3rd October, 
7th November, 
5th December 
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